
 

 

 

 

 

                          
         
 
             November 2023 
 
Dear Pastor Goodban and friends at Calvary Baptist Church 

 

 As the coming of our Lord draws nearer everyday… our calling stays firm and our 

workload increases.  We rejoice in the many victories we see each day. Our local church in 

Iquique continues to grow and strengthen, we have people visiting every service. We 

baptized recently and have seen others come to the Lord.  We offered a conference of three 

nights on a biblical strategy for victory over past traumas, with nearly a hundred in 

attendance each night. 

 

 We have seen many souls get saved, like Lorenzo, who was distraught over his recent 

separation from marriage.  Not only has he accepted Christ, but is also scheduled for baptism, 

attends one of our weekly cell groups, and is reconciling with his wife.  She saw the 

tremendous change in her ex-husband and now is coming to marriage counseling and is 

interested in having what he has. Another man recently saved, Oscar, has accepted Christ, 

been baptized, and is trying to reconcile with his ex-wife, who is a member of our church. 

Italo was recommended to come as he was unable to be helped with his severe depression 

having gone to Psychologists and Psychiatrists. He received Christ and has had a major 

change in his life and worldview; his family is amazed at the change in his life. Claudia is the 

mother of a junior high boy who attends our youth meetings and has decided to attend our 

services.  She also attended our conference and decided to come talk with me.  She received 

Christ and is now attending a cell group and has also brought her husband to our services. 

We will be baptizing these and others later this month.  

 

 In our other churches, The La Serena church has initiated a new work in their city and 

now has 140 attending. Our Copiapó church has grown tremendously and recently baptized 

10 after having baptized 10 in their last baptism as well. Our other church in Iquique had its 

annual evangelism trip to the southern islands of Chile with over 100 salvation decisions. I 

am working with two men preparing to pastor; one will start a new mission to the north of 

our city (Los Verdes), and the other will be taking over for a pastor who will be retiring from 

his work.   

 These victories would not be possible without your faithful partnering with our ministry 

in Chile. God is faithful to maintain our strength, as Paul said in 2 Corinthians 4:16, “For 

which cause we faint not; but though our outward man perish, yet the inward man is renewed 

day by day.” Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. The Lord Bless! 
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